KANSAS STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE AND APPLIED SCIENCE MANHATTAN January 30, 1942 DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND ATHLETICS Mr. Gwinn Henry Director of Athletics University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas Dear Gwinn: I am writing in the interest of Mr. Jack Gardner, our basketball coach, who is very anxious to borrow the films taken of the basketball game between Kansas University and Kansas State provided it meets with the approval of Dr. F. C. Allen. If, for any reason, Doctor Allen is averse to loaning the film just disregard our request and we will abide by his decision. Sincerely yours, mike ahear

M. F. Ahearn,

Director

MFA:LR